Education & Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee December 2015 – Information Bulletin – Appendix 1
Outcomes from the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee			[Updated: 23-11-2015]
[NB. Previously completed items are shaded in grey and are in non-displayed ‘hidden’ font  to save paper in the printed version for the Dec 2015 meeting]
	#
	Item
	Date Raised
	Action Owner / Current Status

	2014 Q2-1
	Topic: Provision of Careers Guidance to Young People.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP, to strengthen the overall focus and leadership from SCC to ensure the delivery of a more inclusive approach, including:
home educated children, 
looked after children, 
a greater emphasis and approach to both academic and vocational paths, 
a ‘wholelife’ view – to include people who work and study.
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Judith Mobbs / Kevin Rodger

Status: [11/12/14] The Careers Guidance Strategy framework has been developed into a full strategy action plan as part of the SCC Participation Strategy.  A programme of practice reviews has been planned with the learning and improvement service to ensure that every secondary school undertakes a review of their current careers guidance practice with an LA officer team by end of March 2015.  Where there are issues identified for further development our team will work with the school to address these.  This review will also include a focus on the issues raised above.

	2014 Q2-2
	Topic: Provision of Careers Guidance to Young People.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP, to place stronger and more explicit emphasis on partnership working with District and Borough Councils, and other agencies.
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Judith Mobbs / Kevin Rodger

Status: [11/12/14] Regular mtgs are held between the districts and boroughs and SCC team to plan the skills programme including careers guidance.  This group has identified a number of joint projects it is now delivering on including the Work Inspiration Brokerage and the Showcasing the Economy website.

	2014 Q2-3
	Topic: Provision of Careers Guidance to Young People.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP, to promote and support the gaining of ‘Career Mark’ quality accreditation in schools, by:
providing ‘brokerage‘ between different schools to enable career guidance resources to be ‘transferable’ to ensure independence, impartiality and flexibility of options
challenging schools with regard to the quality of their careers guidance, and the qualifications and areas of expertise and specialism of their advisers and trainers.
engaging with DfE to ensure that the proposed approach is sufficient to ensure the independence and impartiality required by the Career Mark
ensuring greater understanding and clarity of interpretation of the government guidance on Careers Guidance in Schools.
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Judith Mobbs / Kevin Rodger

Status: [11/12/14] We are continuing to offer a programme of support for Career Mark, we have had further conversations with Ofsted about inspection of CG in their school inspections and are monitoring this over recent months with a commitment to feedback to the lead inspector for CG after Christmas.  Our Participation Reviews will focus on how schools are meeting the statutory guidance.

	2014 Q2-4
	Topic: Provision of Careers Guidance to Young People.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP, to establish further clarity and analysis of:
the success rate of work placements for young people with learning disabilities
the expected outcomes from the various IT websites and platforms being funded (including ‘the Source’ and the Skills Team IT platform currently under development)
how employers can continue to engage with young people post-work experience placement
The ‘matrix of responsibility’ for demonstrating local strategic leadership on Careers Guidance (Local Authority, School Heads, LEP, local businesses, etc)
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Judith Mobbs / Kevin Rodger

Status: [11/12/14] This work is in early development stages and we will be able to report further progress in the coming months.  With regards to websites we have agreed an outcome that will build on an existing website to provide the showcasing the economy platform, as suggested by Scrutiny.

Further information will be provided in a future update.

	2014 Q2-5
	Topic: Provision of Careers Guidance to Young People.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP, to strengthen the overall focus and leadership from SCC to define and promote the ‘product’ associated with the SCC Strategic Framework for ensuring good Careers Guidance and Inspiration in Suffolk, and how to deliver this, including:
signposting and understanding the needs of the ‘Destination businesses’, 
good communication to stakeholders, 
joined-up co-ordination and 
a ‘one-stop’ process
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Judith Mobbs / Kevin Rodger

Status: [11/12/14] This is being picked up through the participation reviews and subsequent support work with schools that will be used as the main vehicle to implement the strategy.

	2014 Q2-6
	Topic: Information Bulletin - Schools attainment information.
Decision:  The Committee would like to receive, on a regular basis via the Information Bulletin, spreadsheets containing the most recent schools attainment data, to enable Members to track performance over time.
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Stephen Turp
Status: DONE – There is now regular dialogue with the scrutiny officer before each meeting regarding what updated data can be provided. 

	2014 Q2-7
	Topic: the Committee’s Forward Work Programme.
Decision:  The Committee agreed that, in further development of its forward work programme it would, 
(i)	aim for 2-3 substantial scrutiny reviews per year, 
(ii)	form from the Committee an ‘informal work programme planning group’, 
(iii)	hold an informal forward planning workshop during July/August, and 
(iv)	maintain an ongoing ‘action tracker’ of the actions and outcomes arising from the Committee meetings.
(v)	The Committee also agreed that it would like [various specific issues] to be considered for addition to its Forward Work Programme.
	11 June 2014
	Owner: Ctte Members, Paul Banjo. 
Status: DONE – An informal workshop was held on 24 July to review and prioritise the Forward Work Programme, which was then approved by the committee on 11 Sep. 

	2014 Q3-1
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation,  to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP: With regard to building highly resilient communities, and multi-agency partnership support for achieving this, it would be helpful to:
Promote and Highlight good practice within Suffolk and the successes where this has been applied.
Work with Community Action Suffolk and other partners to encourage ‘Community Ambassadors’ to step forward from the voluntary and community sector.
Engage with local Councillors in their communities as a local ‘knowledge bank’.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status [16/12/14]:
Wickham Market has been identified as an area where there is a successful community. Community Action Suffolk are to model this to identify lessons for elsewhere, recognising that local solutions are needed. The Sudbury/Cornard Early Adopter will build on the strong VCS in that area.
We are monitoring the Local Area Coordinator proposals that seek to recruit local community coordinators. Within CYP there are currently Local Community Development Coordinator roles. We are continuing to have a refocused Building Community Capacity Officer role within the MEIC restructure with effect from April 2015.  An increased scope for volunteers more generally (which area already used in parts of CYP) is being explored. With the increased focus on more local teams within the MEIC there is an important role for all staff in being close to formal and informal community networks
In the Sudbury/Cornard area which has been agreed as an initial early adopter across all agencies, an initial meeting with County, District, Town and Parish Councillors took place on 4th December as a platform to build on. There will be a further meeting in Spring.
Status [28/5/15]:
Early adopters for agencies and community services to work together in a more integrated way in are in progress in Sudbury and East Ipswich.  There is high level sponsorship from CCGs, ACS and CYP along with other agencies. 
Suffolk Infolink is established as a tool to record and search for community resources. Local networks people: professionals, voluntary services, Community Action Suffolk, Councillors and active members of local communities will be essential to help signpost, ‘make introductions and, resolve issues locally. Developing such ‘neighbourhood networks’ to help build more resilient local communities is a key workstream in the early adopter programmes.  
In the Sudbury/Cornard area an initial meeting with County, District, Town and Parish Councillors took place on 4th December as a platform to build on.

	2014 Q3-2
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, further examination and clarity be provided on potential innovative efficiency savings and how this will be achieved (where the report had indicated that, ‘We want … to enable families to create sustainable change for themselves.  We will work more effectively and efficiently together to reduce duplication and ensure purposeful, focused work. …. We will have to give up some things we are used to doing’.)
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] Key to Making Every Intervention County is the new practice framework ‘Suffolk Signs of Safety and Wellbeing’ which over 1300 people have been trained. This approach is also being extended to partner agencies. Early feedback from staff and customers is that this is proving effective placing families at the heart of their own solutions. As part of the MEIC restructure from April 2015 Health staff and Children’s Centre staff are being more closely integrated. This will reduce duplication. Similarly the development of multi-agency teams will support this with other agencies. Within the Sudbury early adopter a High Demand task and finish group has been established with cross agency support to provide a multi-agency focus on families and people that have a high call on the public services that could potentially be addressed more effectively by all agencies working together. We are also moving to “one family, one worker, one plan” as far as is possible to again reduce duplication and make our services more joined up and sensible to families.
The Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) will reduce inefficiencies by routing work to where it needs to much more efficiently.

	2014 Q3-3
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, a review be undertaken to simplify the CYP organisation, to reduce complexity and simplify procedures and communication with stakeholders. Provide a business process statement explaining the relationships between the education & schools service, senior structures and staffing, and connectivity with the rest of the department.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] The MEIC restructure for April 2015 simplifies the CYP organisation with contiguous boundaries between Social Care and Early Help Services and removes the 0-11 and 12+ age boundaries. Health staff and Children’s Centre staff are also being integrated. The move towards more local teams will support better local knowledge and local professional and community networks. All schools have been contacted with background information about the MEIC programme. Further communication prior to the launch of the April 2014 restructure including local contact information and formal referral processes. The Education and Learning elements of CYP are also undertaking a restructure which these issues will be fed into.

Status[28/5/14]: The MEIC restructure for April 2015 simplifies the CYP organisation with contiguous boundaries between Social Care and Early Help Services and removes the 0-11 and 12+ age boundaries. Health staff and Children’s Centre teams have  been integrated. More local teams will support better local knowledge and local professional and community networks. All schools have been contacted with background information about the MEIC programme. Further communication prior to the launch of the April 2015 restructure including local contact information has taken place. Information is published on www.suffolk.gov.uk/meic. Local teams are engaging directly with schools. 
The Education and Learning elements of CYP are also completing a restructure, including using MEIC Areas..

	2014 Q3-4
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, progress be accelerated on achieving tangible increases in staff contact time with families (currently approximately 25%).
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] The Care First Transformation programme is now underway and will achieve reduced recording time for staff. 250 additional laptops have been ordered, a hundred of which have arrived and have been distributed.

	2014 Q3-5
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, noting the feedback from the Suffolk Primary Heads Association, to review and sharpen the communication processes by which schools, 
are informed of the CYP strategic transformation programmes and their likely impact such as ‘Making Every Intervention Count’ (MEIC);
are fully engaged with the CYP strategic transformation programmes; and
at an operational level, receive accurate feedback regarding the progress of any pupil referrals.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] All schools have been contacted with background information about the MEIC programme and asked for their ideas and feedback. School staff were involved in both the Capgemini events. Operationally our staff are in schools every day and local working relationships are often excellent although there is always room for improvement. There will be further engagement prior to the launch of the April 2015 restructure including local contact information and formal referral processes. We are arranging a meeting with all Headteachers and Chairs of Governors in the Sudbury/Cornard Early Adopter area for January. 
The MASH (Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub) has recently filled key education support posts which will support engagement with schools about referrals including providing feedback about outcomes where appropriate. However, we realise feedback on referrals is an area we need to improve on and shall do.

Status: [28/5/15] All schools have been contacted with background information about the MEIC programme and asked for their ideas and feedback. School staff were involved in both the Capgemini events. Operationally our staff are in schools every day and local working relationships are often excellent although there is always room for improvement. 
Staff from 314 schools have attended awareness sessions about Signs of Safety and Wellbeing, which is the new practice framework being used throughout Children’s Services
Education and Schools are the second largest source of contacts after the Police  to children’s Social Care via the MASH (multi-agency safeguarding hub) and the largest, by far, for early help under the Common Assessment Framework 
A Professional Consultation line has been established in the MASH. This is being used by school staff  to directly talk to social workers and other professionals about issues they are concerned about and, if appropriate, guidance on the most appropriate referral route. 
The MASH (Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub) has education support posts which support engagement with schools about referrals including providing feedback about outcomes where appropriate. However,  feedback on referrals is an area we need to continue to improve on.

	2014 Q3-6
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, initiatives be progressed, possibly using mechanisms such as Suffolk InfoLink, to ensure that better use is made of existing multi-agency data, and that better data is obtained about the very many small voluntary and community sector (VCS) organisations.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] Suffolk Infolink is continuing to be enhanced and promoted as part of the early help offer. With the increased focus on more local teams within the MEIC there is an important role for all staff in being close to formal and informal community networks. Also see remarks re Intelligence Hub below.

	2014 Q3-7
	Topic: New Operating Model for Children’s Services: ‘Making Every Intervention Count (MEIC).
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, urgency and focus be given to the implementation of an effective IT transformation programme and provide staff with specific tools, eg. for input to the ‘Central Performance & Intelligence Hub’, and to achieve effective outcomes within the new ways envisaged by the MEIC programme.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: [16/12/14] The CareFirst Transformation Programme is underway with a clear plan and clear timelines – having had many false starts with making Care First fit for purpose we now have a much more robust plan and the capability and capacity to achieve what we need to – however, there are no quick fixes. A joint CYP and ICT team have been formed and work has begun which is also looking at the other recording systems used within CYP.  
Planning is underway for the Intelligence Hub which will more efficiently use the disparate resources within CYP, reduce single points of failure and allow us to use the myriad of data collected in a much more joined up way. This will also put CYP in  a good position to be part of a Multi-Agency Intelligence Hub when that is created.

	2014 Q3-8
	Topic: The business case for the Suffolk Learning Partnership.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, further clarity be provided around:
How the Governance framework will be put in place for the SLP, including financial oversight, upon the new Chief Executive taking up their post.
The measures of success and added value that are attributable to the SLP itself (eg. increase in number of ‘system leaders’ working in own, and across, schools)
What operational overlaps exist between the functions of the SLP and the previous/ongoing functions of the Learning & Improvement Service (LIS).
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Items (i) to (iii) – Things have changed; the previous model was to have a Chief Executive for the SLP, however recruitment to the post was unsuccessful despite a rigorous appointment process. In parallel views were received from headteachers regarding alternatives. Consultation commenced in February around 3 options: the original SLP model, using Teaching Schools, or to use existing partnerships in Suffolk (eg. SWISS). Now in process of meeting with focus groups to discuss the consultation responses. Looking to launch the ‘Professional Learning Partnership’ in September – this will be based on existing partnerships rather than something brand new. A further update will be given in September.

	2014 Q3-9
	Topic: The business case for the Suffolk Learning Partnership.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, consideration be given as to how to ensure that ‘The Bridge’ has comprehensive, accurate and objective data about the performance of the schools.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Superseded – see above.

	2014 Q3-10
	Topic: The business case for the Suffolk Learning Partnership.
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and to Director CYP that, the Committee receives a progress report in 6-9 months and early data from the implementation of the SLP.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Superseded – see above..

	2014 Q3-11
	Topic: Children’s Centres – Consultation and Decision Process
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP that, the decision should not be based solely on the feedback from the current consultation survey, but to use additional sources of evidence/rationale including, evidence of apparent ‘hidden’ pockets of local need, other organisations (eg. VCS) that may be impacted by the building rationalisation and effective and targeted staff skill sets especially relating to mental health.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Allan Cadzow / Martin Owen

Status: [4/12/14] Response: A number of visits have been made to centres by the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, Gordon Jones. Cllr Jones and relevant Officers have also attended many parish meetings to understand local views.

	2014 Q3-12
	Topic: Children’s Centres – Consultation and Decision Process
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP that, milestones be provided of the timelines following the consultation, including any formal staff consultation requirements.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Allan Cadzow / Martin Owen

Status: [4/12/14] See response below:

	
	


	2014 Q3-13
	Topic: Children’s Centres – Consultation and Decision Process
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP that, in support of the ‘push’ to increase the response rate to the survey:
Checks and improvements be made to the survey accessibility, including ease of access to the paper survey form, and phone line response performance.
Councillors be informed of where the response rate was low in order to encourage more responses within their Divisions.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: Allan Cadzow / Martin Owen

Status: [4/12/14] 
Response: Centres were provided with additional paper copies on request.  Overall 47% of responses were received in this form.  Checks were made to ensure that the process was correctly understood by the Customer Service Agents receiving phone queries. Centre staff further publicised the consultation in September following the end of the summer holidays. 
Response: Data has been provided to councillors in those divisions in which affected centres are located and where there was a low response rate.

	2014 Q3-14
	Topic: Information Bulletin - Schools Performance Data.
Decision:  The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee resolved to enquire of CYP Service officers as to why: 
The Ofsted Inspection data provided to the committee in the Information Bulletin was apparently not the most recent Ofsted Inspection data that had been referred to by a CYP officer in a recent radio interview.
The summary narrative about recent GCSE results, provided to the Committee (and also to Suffolk County Council’s Cabinet), was incomplete (based on an 85% return from schools at the time of writing) and hence unreliable and could be potentially misleading in asserting a 1% improvement in performance.
	11 Sep 2014
	Owner: P Banjo / S Turp
Status: DONE.  The reason is because of the need to prepare and publish the committee papers well in advance of the date of the committee meeting.  The papers for the meeting on 11 Sep 2014 were published on 3 Sep, and the attainment data and inspection summary had been prepared on 1 Sep, hence it would not include any of the Ofsted inspection reports of Suffolk schools published in the period between 1 and 11 Sep, nor any updated GCSE information within that period. 

	2014 Q4-1
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to investigate, as a priority, concerns raised by a schools federation Chair of governors concerning the robustness and rigour of the checking and selection process whereby the Local Authority can appoint applicants to be school governors, taking into account differences in the County’s role with respect to maintained schools and Academies / Free Schools, and the provision of training, including mandatory items, to the appointed governors.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Julia Dolan / Jo Lang

Status: [2/6/15] We have introduced a more comprehensive application form, with a skills audit which is used to match governors with schools; we now take up two references for each candidate.  We continue to invite comments from ward councillors, the head and the chair of governors before putting the  application to the area panel for recommendation.

	2014 Q4-2
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to assess how Suffolk County Council can ensure accurate and consistent schools performance information is available for all schools, and to provide information about those cases where Ofsted’s published inspection reports make reference to the work of the local authority have been appealed as being inaccurate, so that there can be clarity regarding the accuracy of the published data in Suffolk.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: Information will be provided in a future update.

	2014 Q4-3
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to review and strengthen the Terms of Reference for school governors of maintained schools, working in liaison with Academies to produce good Terms of Reference for all schools.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Julia Dolan / Jo Lang

Status: [2/6/15] We are currently supporting maintained school governing bodies to set up Codes of Conduct for their governors, as this is something the government wants GBs to use to hold governors to account.  This will set out basic expectations, and we strongly advise GBs to make attendance at our introduction to governance training courses one of those expectations.  Our training,  briefings and communications are expressly designed to build confidence in governors to hold schools to account effectively.

	2014 Q4-4
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to, with regard to school governance and improvement in Suffolk, provide further clarity of the democratic mechanisms from which there should be input, and/or to which there should be accountability, comparing maintained versus Academies / Free Schools.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Clarity was provided by Government in January 2015, regarding the Local Authority’s role in relation to academies and Free schools: (Ref: Schools causing concern: Statutory guidance for local authorities, DfE, January 2015, https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/schools-causing-concern--2):
“• Academies are accountable to the Secretary of State for Education. Therefore, local authorities should focus their school improvement activity on the schools they maintain. Local authorities should raise any concerns they have about an academy’s performance directly with their Regional Schools Commissioner. 
• Local authorities can, if they choose, look at overall performance in their area (including academies) using data available to them such as RAISEonline. This can then be used to flag up concerns with Regional Schools Commissioners; or to facilitate fora where all local schools (including academies) are able to compare data, hold each other to account and discuss school to school support. 
• Local authorities are responsible for those children and young people (under age 25) in its area who have, or may have, special educational needs (SEN) and must exercise its functions to identify children and young people with SEN. These SEN duties apply regardless of where the child is educated. 
• Local authorities have overarching duties under the Children Act 1989 in respect of the safeguarding of children in need, or those suffering or at risk of suffering significant harm, regardless of where those individual children are educated or found. To comply with these duties, local authorities may need to work with maintained schools, academy trusts or independent schools (wherever the individual child concerned is educated) to investigate what action they need to take to safeguard such a child. 
• Where a local authority has concerns about an academy’s safeguarding arrangements or procedures (arising as a result of investigations about individual children or otherwise), these concerns should be reported to the Education Funding Agency (EFA) who have responsibility to take any necessary improvement action and to monitor the situation. 
• Where a local authority has a concern about an independent school’s safeguarding arrangements or procedures (arising as a result of investigations about individual children or otherwise), these concerns should be reported to the Independent Education and School Governance Division at the Department for Education, who have responsibility for enforcing the independent school standards and taking regulatory action as necessary. 
• Where a local authority has a concern about safeguarding at a maintained school, the authority can use the intervention powers set out in Sections 2, 3 and 4 of this guidance. In addition to the Schools Causing Concern guidance there are two other statutory documents that provide guidance on the roles and responsibilities for safeguarding: ‘Keeping Children Safe in Education’ and ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’. The guidance makes clear what all education institutions (including academies) should do to safeguard children in their care. 
• Local authorities should take an active interest in the quality of governance in the schools they maintain and have appropriate monitoring arrangements to spot early signs of failure in relation to finance, safety or performance standards.”

This was further reinforced in the Ofsted inspection letter published in May 2015: http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/files/2479203/urn/80565.pdf :
“ The local authority has positive working relationships with academies. Where the standards or leadership of an academy are a cause for concern, the local authority reports such concerns to the Department for Education through the Regional Schools Commissioner. The local authority has taken a strong stand against poor quality sponsors and this has led to a change of sponsor for some academies.”


	2014 Q4-5
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to consider mechanisms for reviewing and learning lessons from schools that have made mistakes, in particular those schools that have consequently closed, so that they are not repeated if and when a school remerges as an Academy.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] See above – the LA has a very limited role in relation to a school that has converted to an academy.

	2014 Q4-6
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to consider introducing a mechanism within the Council for the collation of data to report regularly on how effectively all school governing bodies are performing in Suffolk.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] As above – the LA does not have any responsibility for monitoring or improving the governance of academies and free schools.

	2014 Q4-7
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to, within the context of the need for good governance in schools, and the Ofsted East of England regional report 2013/14:
consider how the difference in funding for pupils across the region covered by their report might relate to effectiveness and achievement of Suffolk schools and comments in the Ofsted report;
consider how SoR (both past and current) might relate to effectiveness and achievement of Suffolk schools and comments in the Ofsted report;
compare how Hertfordshire works in comparison with Suffolk with particular regard to strategic support and coordination of improvement services.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards / Adrian Orr / Mark Bennett

Status: [22/5/15]
in general, the highest performing authorities are the highest funded – see slide below (source: A.Orr).

See below - ‘SOR- Phase 1 Data’ (Source M Bennett)
It is understood that Hertfordshire’s School Improvement department is ten times the size of the department in Suffolk, so there will not be a like-for-like basis for comparison.


SOR- Phase 1 Data
This data relates to the phase 1 School Organisation Review (SOR) schools which were in Lowestoft/Waveney and Haverhill areas and details the attainment data from 2010-2014.
Table 1: Attainment data in Key Stage 2
	
	
	% Level 4 or more Reading
	% Level 4 or more Writing
	% Level 4 or more Maths
	% Level 4 or more in all Re/Wr/Ma

	Year
	No Pupils
	SOR Re4+
	SOR Re5+
	SOR Wr 4+
	SOR Wr 5+
	SOR Ma 4+
	SOR Ma 5+
	SOR RWM4+
	SOR RWM5+

	2010
	1192
	79
	37
	59
	11
	71
	19
	n/a
	n/a

	2011
	1169
	77
	26
	62
	11
	68
	20
	n/a
	n/a

	2012
	1193
	78
	34
	74
	21
	74
	27
	n/a
	n/a

	2013
	1199
	80
	36
	79
	29
	78
	33
	67
	15

	2014
	1294
	84
	41
	82
	28
	80
	33
	70
	18



Attainment in all areas has risen from 2010-2014 with the largest improvement in Writing.

Chart 1: Attainment of level 4 by subject
This chart shows that the percentage of pupils attaining level 4 in each of the subject areas of Reading, Writing and Maths has increased.



The table below compare these to the improvements in Suffolk overall. Aside from Reading where the gap was the smallest and has remained relatively consistent, gaps in all other areas have narrowed significantly or closed.
Table 2: Reading
	Year
	LEA Re 4+
	SOR Re4+
	Gap
	LEA Re 5+
	SOR Re5+
	Gap

	2010
	81
	79
	2
	45
	37
	8

	2011
	81
	77
	4
	38
	26
	12

	2012
	84
	78
	6
	45
	34
	11

	2013
	82.7
	80
	3
	41.9
	36
	6

	2014
	87
	84
	3
	46
	41
	5



The Reading attainment gap to Suffolk has narrowed for those achieving Level 5+ (High Attainers) and has remained consistent for those achieving Level 4+ (National Expectation). The difference in this latter figure has risen from 2 to 3 percentage points largely due to rounding.
Table 3: Writing
	Year
	LEA Wr 4+
	SOR Wr 4+
	Gap
	LEA Wr 5+
	SOR Wr 5+
	Gap

	2010
	66
	59
	7
	15
	11
	4

	2011
	69
	62
	7
	16
	11
	5

	2012
	77
	74
	3
	24
	21
	3

	2013
	81
	79
	2
	27.8
	29
	-1

	2014
	82
	82
	0
	29
	28
	1



The Writing attainment gap to Suffolk has narrowed for those achieving Level 5+ (High Attainers) and has closed for those achieving Level 4+ (National Expectation).
Table 4: Maths
	Year
	LEA Ma 4+
	SOR Ma 4+
	Gap
	LEA Ma 5+
	SOR Ma 5+
	Gap

	2010
	76
	71
	5
	28
	19
	9

	2011
	76
	68
	8
	30
	20
	10

	2012
	80
	74
	6
	35
	27
	8

	2013
	79.7
	78
	2
	34.5
	33
	2

	2014
	82
	80
	2
	36
	33
	3



The Maths attainment gap to Suffolk has narrowed for those achieving Level 5+ (High Attainers) and for those achieving Level 4+ (National Expectation).


	2014 Q4-8
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to review and strengthen further the working relationship between the local authority and the Department for Education / Regional Schools Commissioner, that currently seems to be working well.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] See the positive endorsement on pg.6 of the Ofsted inspection letter published in May 2015: http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/files/2479203/urn/80565.pdf :
“The local authority has positive working relationships with academies. Where the standards or leadership of an academy are a cause for concern, the local authority reports such concerns to the Department for Education through the Regional Schools Commissioner.” .

	2014 Q4-9
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to clarify how poorly performing schools are / will be targeted by the Council to address governance and performance improvement, comparing the local authority’s role in maintained versus Academies / Free Schools
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Note the clarity (see above) provided by Government in January 2015, regarding the Local Authority’s role in relation to academies and Free schools: “Academies are accountable to the Secretary of State for Education. Therefore, local authorities should focus their school improvement activity on the schools they maintain. Local authorities should raise any concerns they have about an academy’s performance directly with their Regional Schools Commissioner “
pg.3 of the Ofsted inspection letter published in May 2015 remarks positively on the LA’s approach: http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/files/2479203/urn/80565.pdf :
“In order to challenge all schools to improve, including academies and free schools, the local authority now carries out a risk assessment of the schools according to the progress their pupils are making. This places the local authority in a stronger position to identify schools at risk of deteriorating early enough to prevent their decline.”
The Risk Rating approach is described in detail in the document ‘Securing Good or Better Learning for all Suffolk Pupils – Handbook’ which was provided to the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee on 25 March 2015:
“Risk Rating of all Schools.  
In order to meet our statutory duties and to ensure early and appropriate intervention it is essential the Local Authority (LA) knows its schools. This includes academies and free schools. The LA respects the autonomy of all schools and that the strategic and operational decision making rests with school leaders and governors. However, the LA is held to account by parents, Ofsted, the Department for Education (DfE), elected MPs and councillors for standards in all Suffolk schools. To fulfil this duty we undertake a risk rating of all schools and this process informs any action or intervention the LA is charged with undertaking.  
Set out [in the document] is the methodology the LA uses to undertake its bi-annual risk rating. The risk rating is a transparent evidence based process undertaken twice a year in the first half term of the autumn and spring term, following the national data releases of unvalidated and validated data from the DfE. The risk rating will be shared with all schools in writing. In the case of academy schools a risk rating that causes concern for the LA will be shared with the Regional Commissioner for Schools.”

	2014 Q4-10
	Topic: Governance and the relationship between the Local Authority and Academies / Free Schools
Recommendation, to Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and to Director CYP to produce, or signpost if already available, a briefing note for school governors, to explain the change in role of the local authority when a school moves from being LA maintained to become an Academy.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Information is available via the Department for Education and other sources, eg..
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/convert-to-an-academy-information-for-schools
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/convert-to-an-academy-information-for-schools/6-reopen-as-an-academy
http://www.iaa.uk.net/?page_id=1952
http://www.iaa.uk.net/?wpfb_dl=10

	2014 Q4-11
	Topic: EOTAS Provision
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to, with regard to the Council’s corporate parenting and safeguarding role, liaise with partner agencies and be satisfied that there are adequate mechanisms in place in Suffolk to ensure safeguarding of young people who are in Home Elective Education (EHE), and inter-agency (and inter-department within SCC CYP directorate) communication of information about the status of EHE pupils.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Adrian Orr

Status: [22/5/15] The Local Authority has no legal corporate parenting / safeguarding responsibility in relation to Elective Home Education; any such concerns would need to be raised from a social services perspective.  Whilst some people have expressed dissatisfaction with this, and have flagged moral / ethical concerns (including a recent article in the Guardian of 23/4/15), there has nevertheless been work by the Education Select Committee and a letter from its chairman indicated that it was not seeking any legislative changes at this stage.  Nevertheless there is especial concern where families may be dropping ‘below the radar’ and children going missing.

	2014 Q4-12
	Topic: EOTAS Provision
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to investigate further the position regarding reintegration into mainstream schools of pupils who have had EOTAS provision, in particular in relation to allegations of schools turning away pupils with SEN or behaviour issues, because of concerns about the impact on the overall school performance results.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Adrian Orr

Status: [22/5/15] The In Year Fair Access Panel has tightened systems up significantly. It is still not ‘bullet proof’ but is more robust than Suffolk has ever had. It uses peer pressure from other headteachers; meeting monthly.  It covers all schools, academies and mainstream, and has had good feedback from headteachers.

	2014 Q4-13
	Topic: EOTAS Provision
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to establish a basic checklist of information, and process improvements, so that when a child moves on from one establishment to another there is basic information passed on, ensuring safeguarding and that no child can ‘disappear off the radar’, in particular for (i) moves that are instigated by schools rather than by the local authority and, (ii) moves out of county.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Adrian Orr

Status: [22/5/15] There is a ‘Children Missing Information officer’ who oversees this process, which applies to academies as well as mainstream schools. There is no national system at Age16 and currently no work on addressing this; all the resource is focused on fulfilling the statutory requirements.  It is difficult in circumstances where families want to ‘drop out of the system’.

	2014 Q4-14
	Topic: EOTAS Provision
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to provide members with regular access to information on outcomes of the new alternative provision Strategic Commissioning Board and Steering Group.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Cheryl Sharland / Georgina Green
Status: [1/6/15] Update on the new Strategic Commissioning Framework:  The Strategic Commissioning Steering Groups have agreed four strands for future commissioning and the complete business cases are going to the group members on 2/6/15 for final ratification before they are presented at the following forums:
•	CYP Directorate Management Team
•	Equality Impact Assessment Board
•	CYP Policy and Procedure Board
•	CYP Commissioning group 
•	County Councillor briefing
Once these forums have seen and discussed the business cases the decision to progress the strands into lots for competitive tender will be taken by the Strategic Commissioning Boards. The Strategic Commissioning Boards have all met and received training on procurement and commissioning from Katrina Browning, Senior Manager for Procurement CYP. This is to prepare them for the consideration of the business cases in July 2015 and the decision making process.
Should the boards decide to progress the commissioning process will begin in September 2015.

	2014 Q4-15
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to, with reference to example feedback from councillors and public about transport to schools in Ixworth and Saxmundham, review and explain in more detail the principles and policy underpinning the definition of Transport Priority Areas and the provision of free school transport, to ensure equity and fairness of provision for maintained schools and for Academy/Free schools.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn
Status: [2/6/15]
The Suffolkonboard.com website explains that every school has a transport priority area which is used to decide if a child is entitled to free travel.  The TPA may be the same as the catchment area, or, if there is a free school in the area, the TPA may be different.
The transport entitlement to each free school is established using the range of principles below as this is based on local demographics. Sometimes a free school’s TPA may affect the transport entitlement to a neighbouring school. 
Home to School Transport Arrangements in Areas where Free Schools are Established was considered and agreed by The Cabinet on 10 July 2012. The Cabinet report is accessible online on the SCC website. The Free Schools Transport Principles:
Retain existing transport arrangements in the county where possible and only review the arrangements in areas where free schools or new academies are proposed;
Use existing catchment areas as the basis for a transport policy, so that these become the ’transport priority areas‘ for schools;
In areas where free schools are proposed devise new transport priority areas by using a combination of the existing catchment areas and the ’nearest school‘ areas;
Consider creating a shared transport priority area, so that children are transported to more than one school within the area, where:
schools are ’close together‘ (less than two miles);
a significant community is split by the creation of a new transport priority area;
the transport network provides a cost-effective solution; or
there are insufficient places in the local schools to meet the likely demand;
Where requested by parents, the county council will provide free transport to the nearest school (in accordance with the law).
In terms of Saxmundham and Ixworth, we have applied point C above. The TPAs are based on the catchment areas for Alde Valley School and Thurston Community College respectively and the  TPAs include the addresses that are nearest to them within those catchment areas.  
Find out more information about transport to a free school or an academy (PDF, 63.2KB)

	2014 Q4-16
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to request that the Travel Programme Board publishes an action plan showing timescales for key actions including review of school transport policy issues for all schools.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn

Status: [12/11/15] We are developing an action plan to review home to school transport policies that will be published.

	2014 Q4-17
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to, with regard to the ‘Greenest County’ strategic vision, assess and scope the projected cost if sufficient bus transport provision was to be made for every school child (other than those who walk to school).
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn
Status: [2/6/15]  Of the 88,853 pupils aged 5 to 11 who live in Suffolk, 13,526 receive free travel because they meet the statutory criteria for home to school travel. This is based on assessments using the statutory walking distances. 
A further 2,394 pupils purchase a seat through the discretionary travel policy.  
Therefore, 72,933 pupils walk or are driven to school. 
It is not possible to assess how many pupils would wish to travel by bus if a route was available to them. In any case, we would not encourage this because such an approach would contradict the health and wellbeing agenda for children living in Suffolk.
In terms of cost, for the illustration purposes, this is based on the cost of one double decker (74 seater) bus costs in the region of £320 per day/ £60,800 per annum. If all seats were allocated on the vehicle through the discretionary travel policy, this cost would be offset by the £42,180 discretionary charge. Therefore, one double decker bus would cost the county council £18,620.    
The current average cost for a seat in Suffolk is £919.

	2014 Q4-18
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to collate information on the bursary funding, in particular for Post 16 education, that is provided towards school transport costs by organisations outside the council.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn
Status: [2/6/15] The county council does not deal with bursary payments for students.  The 16-19 Bursary Fund is made directly to post 16 providers. The 2014/15 allocations for Suffolk’s community schools are attached (below).   
More information is available at https://www.gov.uk/1619-bursary-fund/eligibility



	2014 Q4-19
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to, with reference to the numbers of Post 16 students travelling to Norfolk and Colchester (pg.88 of the report to the committee on 15 Dec 2014), review / remodel the pattern of Post 16 travel in light of the new policy.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn

Status: [12/11/15] We are reviewing the impact of post-16 transport policy changes and will bring this to Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Members when complete.

	2014 Q4-20
	Topic: School Transport and Catchment Areas
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to, in conjunction with other SCC departments and partner organisations, and in coordination with Transport Scrutiny work, undertake a strategic review of the transport needs in the County to enable secondary and sixth form travel.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Richard Selwyn

Status: [12/11/15] We are updating Suffolk’s Sustainable Modes of Travel plan and working with FutureGov on Total Transport research – these will consider the needs of secondary and sixth form travel for all students.

	2014 Q4-21
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Decision: The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee requested information on the breakdown between girls and boys school attainment results, and on pupils receiving Free School Meals;
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Mark Bennett
Status: [2/6/15] Here is a table of the requested data:


The gender gap at KS4 in Suffolk is less than the gap nationally. At KS2 the gender gap in Suffolk is larger than this gap nationally. At both KS2 and KS4 the gap between disadvantaged pupils (described above as FSM6) and others is larger than the gap nationally.
Scrutiny may request data of this nature and it can be produced at any time. Validated data is published for KS2 in December and for KS4 in late January. It is only after this time that we have the most accurate and reliable data. Therefore some requests for data may contain historic data such as the table above.

	2014 Q4-22
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Decision: The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee requested that officers send information to Committee members at the earliest opportunity of the breakdown of the £5.1m savings identified as being achievable from the various strands of the Making Every Intervention County Transformation Programme, and details of how these would be delivered which had been requested at the County Council Scrutiny Committee on 26 November
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Allan Cadzow

Status: [Dec 2014] This information was provided to the SCC Scrutiny Committee on 17 Dec 2014, ‘Agenda Item 06 - Budget Scrutiny - Follow up to pre-decision scrutiny of 2015-16 revenue and capital budget’.  The table, on pg.6 of that report, gives a high level breakdown of the £5.1 million savings made from the Making Every Intervention Count programme in 2015/16. Full details, including numbers of post, are given in the consultation document.

	2014 Q4-23
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Decision: The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee requested that officers send the missing update information on the outcomes from the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.
	15 Dec 2014
	Owner: Various CYP officers / P Banjo

Status: [28/5/15] This was provided and circulated to members shortly after the meeting.

	2015 Q1-1
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to seek to establish a ‘Joint Strategic Growth Board’ for Suffolk with strategic partners to oversee a joint planning process with democratic input that will take a holistic and joined-up approach to considering the needs and plans for education, housing, transport and skills in Suffolk;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: [update 28/9/15] There is now a ‘Growth Group’ that is part of the Devolution work. Sue Roper is the SCC lead. Gavin Bultitude attends to ensure that schools place planning is part of this.  The proposed capital programme will be included in the budget scrutiny for 2016/17.

	2015 Q1-2
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to enable more frequent SCC officer input into the District and Borough planning committee discussions about the education funding needs that should be included in S.106 developer contribution agreements.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: Information will be provided in a future update.

	2015 Q1-3
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to inform stakeholders and Councillors whom to contact with any additional intelligence or updated information regarding the Education Learning and Infrastructure Plan (ELIP);
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: [update 28/9/15] Currently on version 2 of the Plan. Have invited Borough and District council & Diocesan authorities to join the Board steering it. We are exploring with Borough & District councils how best to involve councillors. Will ensure v2 has clear contact information.  V2 of the Plan would likely go to Cabinet in Dec / Jan.

	2015 Q1-4
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to copy to all County Councillors the letter that had gone out to Parish Councils regarding the ELIP;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: [April 2015] This letter was copied to all county councillors shortly after the meeting.

	2015 Q1-5
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to include additional detail within the ELIP about High Needs Provision, in order to ensure better linkage between the Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) Reforms strategy and Schools Infrastructure planning;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: [update 28/9/15]  This will be covered in version 2 of the Plan.

	2015 Q1-6
	Topic: The implications of the proposals set out in the Education and Learning Infrastructure Plan, December 2014
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to provide more detailed demographic data about the types of people and families moving into and out of Suffolk, and the patterns of variability, and the impact on the ELIP.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: [update 28/9/15]  This will be covered in version 2 of the Plan.  We will do what is reasonably possible.

	2015 Q1-7
	Topic: Funding for special schools and assessment of children with special needs
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to liaise with partner organisations and other County Council Cabinet Members and service areas, to achieve a more holistic and joined-up approach to early intervention in the growing issue of child mental ill health, that is impacting on schools’ resources in coping with pupils with special needs;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Adrian Orr

Status: [22/5/15] NB. SCC Health Scrutiny Committee will be looking at Child Adolescent Mental Health Services on 7 July 2015.  See also the recent DfE report, ‘Mental health and behaviour in schools - Departmental advice for school staff’, March 2015 https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/mental-health-and-behaviour-in-schools--2
“This non-statutory advice clarifies the responsibility of the school, outlines what they can do and how to support a child or young person whose behaviour - whether it is disruptive, withdrawn, anxious, depressed or otherwise - may be related to an unmet mental health need.”.

	2015 Q1-8
	Topic: Funding for special schools and assessment of children with special needs
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to publish the timeline for implementation of the SEND Reform actions, including public consultation;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Adrian Orr / Cheryl Sharland

Status: [22/5/15] There is a national timeline that LAs are expected to achieve.
Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q1-9
	Topic: Funding for special schools and assessment of children with special needs
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to feed back to the Committee suggestions for improving the mutual awareness and inter-linking of activities of the Schools Forum and the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Adrian Orr / Gavin Bultitude

Status: [22/5/15] It is suggested that there could be some consideration of use of resources, as circa £370m of front-line school funds is managed by the Schools Forum.  Reference the Ofsted inspection letter published in May 2015: http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/files/2479203/urn/80565.pdf :
“Use of resources: While a high proportion of the budget is delegated to the frontline so that as much as possible reaches pupils, achievement remains low. This does not reflect good value for money. The local authority is beginning to undertake more regular and thorough reviews of the cost effectiveness of its resource allocation. For example, the finance team makes effective use of a risk assessment to identify schools causing concern and issues notices of financial concern where necessary. It challenges schools with large reserves to submit spending plans.”
Further Information will be provided in a future update.
[update 28/9/15]  Statutory body, the EfA, has the remit to oversee Schools Forums.  There is a recent best practice guide and self-assessment toolkit available online: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/schools-forums-operational-and-good-practice-guide-2015. In general it is felt that Schools Forums are performing well. No particular issues have been raised regarding the Suffolk Schools Forum. There are limits to what the Forum can and does do.  If the scrutiny committee wishes to look further then some clear focused questions would be required.

	2015 Q1-10
	Topic: Funding for special schools and assessment of children with special needs
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to advise the Committee on how members can obtain additional information about schools’ funding, in particular what percentage of each school’s funding is for Pupil Premium and for SEND services.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Adrian Orr / Michael Quinton

Status:[22/5/15] Every school has a statutory responsibility to report on the use of the Pupil Premium on its website.  Officers maintain a list of pupil premium and SEND expenditure for each school.
The % of funding available for SEN and Pupil Premium will vary from school to school dependant on a number of different factors i.e. those in receipt of top up funding (those with statements, school action plus, school action, and those with SEN without statements), deprivation and low prior attainment. Overall of the total DSG, 11.1% is allocated to the High Needs Block (excl. Pupil Premium as this is a separate grant). Finance would hold detailed information at school level.
Pupil Premium for Suffolk is approx. £18m for those pupils from low income families. As indicated above, each school will need to publish what they have used the Pupil Premium funding for. Finance would hold details of each schools allocation.

	2015 Q1-11
	Topic: School Performance Improvement Update
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to commend the Children and Young People’s Service officers on their production of a comprehensive set of linked information describing the Local Authority’s approach to schools planning and performance improvement for the Committee on 25th March 2015;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Noted. The tool is being further refined and developed, and a further update is expected in the Autumn of 2015.
Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q1-12
	Topic: School Performance Improvement Update
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to establish a more creative and innovative approach to communicating 'good news' stories and case studies which highlight the successful intervention by the Council in schools performance improvement;
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] As part of the Education & Learning staff transformation in hand for September 2015, it is planned that there will be a public relations / communications role that will liaise closely with the central communications team.

	2015 Q1-13
	Topic: School Performance Improvement Update
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to provide the Committee in six months with a ‘position statement’ setting out how the new ‘locality-focused’ schools improvement teams are working.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] Ongoing – for September 2015.
Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q1-14
	Topic: Forward Work Plan
Decision: The Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee approved its Forward Work Plan and noted that the Ofsted inspection report (of the administrative functions of the CYP and also the `spot check` of 6-8 Primary schools in Lowestoft) was still awaited and once received the local authority would have the opportunity to respond.  The Education and Children’s Scrutiny Committee would then have the opportunity to look at the information and decide if any further scrutiny was required.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Committee / P Banjo

Status: [28/5/15] The Ofsted letter has been published and an item is included on the committee’s forward plan for Sep 2015.

	2015 Q1-15
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Member Request: Provide a timeline of the stress on each locality / school so that the picture can understood by financial year.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Gavin Bultitude

Status: Information will be provided in a future update. 
[update 28/9/15]  In hand with Gavin Bultitude

	2015 Q1-16
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Member Request: Track and report on how the improvement splits between schools that the Council are not responsible for and those which the Council are responsible for.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] The Local Authority has access to published data for all schools, however the LA is not responsible for the performance in academies/free schools.  The timelines can be very different for different Key Stages, and for maintained and academy / free schools. Based on the current assessment framework, February 2016 would be the earliest appropriate opportunity to do a comparative assessment of performance across all Key Stages and types of schools in Suffolk.  The new curriculum and assessment framework will further add to the challenge of comparing performance between schools.  There is some recent DfE thinking on the potential measures of performance at KS4.

	2015 Q1-17
	Topic: Information Bulletin
Member Request: Track and report of which specific aspects have given rise to the improvements and whether these have been shared as ‘good practice’.
	25 Mar 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards

Status: [22/5/15] 
The Ofsted inspection letter published in May 2015 remarks positively on various performance improvements undertaken by the LA: http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/files/2479203/urn/80565.pdf :
The ‘Professional Learning Partnership’, once launched, will have the remit to track and report on improvements.
There is no ‘magic bullet’ that can be applied to all schools; each will have different circumstances to be taken into consideration.
There is ‘Effective Practice’ information also disseminated on the SuffolkLearning website: http://www.suffolklearning.co.uk/gp/
Subject Learning Experts (SLE) are being encouraged to spread best practice amongst staff. Some of the strongest SLEs are in some of the weakest schools.
The LA has organised some Events, eg. ‘Good to Unstoppable’ to share good practice – it is hoped to produce some informative booklets to accompany such events in the future.

	2015 Q2-1
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to request officers to supply information on what support is being provided from the
County Council for pastoral care and e-Safety measures in smaller schools
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Tina Wilson and David Jacobs

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q2-2
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to give further impetus to the progression of a multi-agency strategic group on Domestic Violence / Abuse, in partnership with the Police. [ref. Agenda Item 6, Ev.Set 3, pg.52]

	11 June 2015
	Owner: [Various, associated with the County Domestic Abuse Forum and/or the new ‘Strong and Safe Communities Group for Suffolk’ (which is meeting on 28 Sep)]
Status: [23/9/15] Done – see below:
Extract from email 11/9/2015 from Detective Superintendent David Cutler: “I am writing to you to update you on the progress that has been made following the meeting held at Suffolk Police Headquarters on the 22nd July.  Following this very constructive meeting your observations, views and the discussions that took place have been  used to formulate a set of actions  that we very much hope compliment the areas of recommendation set out within the UCS report.  This action plan will now form the basis of the work that the Constabulary will undertake in order to address the issues raised in the report. ACC Skevington has  written a short paper to accompany the action plan for the Police and Crime Commissioner’s ‘Accountability and Performance Panel’ in September which will recommend that the action plan is managed through the Suffolk Domestic Abuse partnership chaired by Councillor Goldson. I will represent the Constabulary at this meeting and oversee the delivery.  ACC Skevington has also written to Ian Gallin to make him aware of the above and in turn enable the Suffolk Stronger and Safer Communities Board to be aware and oversee as required.  I hope this reassures you that the Constabulary has continued to make progress in this work and that it remains committed to working with all its partners to ensure it effectively addresses the findings of the UCS report and in doing so contributes to improving the response to Domestic Abuse across the county.  We would very much like to be able to seek your views again , as a group,  in the future when appropriate to do so”
Extract from Cabinet Member (Cllr T Goldson) Report to County Council 17 Sep 2015: "Suffolk Domestic Abuse Partnership ... I can confirm that I will take over as Chair of the SDAP.  Discussions continue with the Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner in regard to the recent report published by University College Suffolk and an appropriate action plan."

	2015 Q2-3
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Ensure that continued greater focus is applied to addressing the issue of Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE), and that councillors and officers have sufficient awareness and training in this subject area
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Tina Wilson

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 


[NB. Also note action 2015 Q2-22, below]

	2015 Q2-4
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Place stronger emphasis on preventive strategies rather than reactive.  Pull together all the different preventive work that is underway and highlight what we are doing well in prevention, eg. the Suffolk Family Focus (SFF) programme.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Stuart Hudson and Anita Farrant

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q2-5
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the committee with an item-by-item progress report on the action plan in response to the Ofsted Report, ‘Suffolk Local authority – Inspection of child protection 3 -12 June 2013’.  [ref. Agenda Item 6, Ev.Set 4]
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Graham Beamish

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q2-6
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Ensure that there is more feedback on children’s own views and wishes.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Pauline Henry

Status: [9/11/5]  The CYP  Engagement Hub  is in the process of supporting managers to collect and act on the views and wishes of children and young people who use our services  
A service User feedback page has been set up on SCC website to publicise our actions as a result of service user feedback which includes feedback from children and young people
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/childrens-trust-joint-commissioning-group/

	2015 Q2-7
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the committee with a breakdown of information about the length of time in post of the current permanent and agency social workers.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: David Jacobs

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q2-8
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the committee with an explanation for the big drop in the number of children subject to plans from 641 in 2010/11 to 390 in July 2012. [ref. Agenda Item 6, Ev.Set 2, pg.43]
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Tina Wilson

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q2-9
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Encourage regular trend analysis and production of information about what children safeguarding initiatives have worked well and produced improvements.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Intelligence Hub [Alison Matthews]

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q2-10
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Arrange and encourage more training of partnership organisations and schools regarding thresholds for appropriate referrals to the MASH, ‘early help’ proactive engagement eg. in conversations with families, and scope for more partners taking on the CAF lead professional role.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Anita Farrant and Brenda McInerney

Status: [26/10/15]  
CAF and separate SoS training is available to partners and can be booked using CPD on line. Please see presentation and e-mail attached.


  

	2015 Q2-11
	Topic: Safeguarding
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Request that the Deputy Director discuss with committee member Mr P McIntee about what financial information could be shown to indicate value-for-money expenditure, on various aspects of the service in general and also on the exceptional 'tails' that do not fit the normal pattern.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Allan Cadzow

Status: [23/9/15]   The request has been followed up and meeting arranged during Sep 2015.

	2015 Q2-12
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the Committee with an Information Bulletin update on the status of provision of mental health services for children at risk in Suffolk, noting (i) evidence that some schools are experiencing lengthy delays in securing assessments for referred children, and (ii) that the NSFT Mental Health Trust is currently in 'Special measures' following an inadequate rating by the CQC.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: update requested from CCG [Nikki Rycroft / Eugene Staunton]

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 



[NB. Reference the reports that went to 7/7/15 Health Scrutiny Committee on CAMHS and on NSFT]

	2015 Q2-13
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the Committee with an Information Bulletin report of the outcomes of the Health Scrutiny Committee consideration on 7 July 2015 of Child Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS).
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Theresa Harden

Status: [2/11/15]   The Health Scrutiny Committee considered CAMHS at its meeting on 7/7/15.   An information bulletin update is provided with the papers for today’s meeting.   The Committee will revisit CAMHS at its next meeting on 20 January 2016 and members of the Education and Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee are invited to attend for this item.

	2015 Q2-14
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Have more focused engagement with District and Borough councils to ensure that they are proactively addressing the housing issues associated with Looked After Children, including (i) provision of suitable accommodation for children Leaving Care and (ii) ensuring suitable housing arrangements and council tax considerations for Foster Carers 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Cliff James

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q2-15
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Liaise with the Education and Skills cabinet member and officers to investigate and address concerns that guidelines are not being followed in practice to ensure that the relevant background information, to help Headteachers to be fully informed, follows a child with special needs who is placed into a new school.
	11 June 2015
	Owner: [Georgina Green / Jan Scott]

Status: [18/11/15] 
There are potentially three responses to this recommendation:

If there is a parental or carer application for a place at a mainstream school, schools are not permitted through the Schools Admissions Code 2014 Paragraph 2.4 to gather certain information on a pupil before admission this applies to information on pupils with Special Educational Needs.

[where a carer applies for an in-year mainstream place for a looked after child, there is an expectation that a place will be offered. The School Admissions Code para 3.12  states: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]“Where a governing body does not wish to admit a child with challenging behaviour outside the normal admissions round, even though places are available, it must refer the case to the local authority for action under the Fair Access Protocol. This will normally only be appropriate where a school has a particularly high proportion of children with challenging behaviour or previously excluded children. The use of this provision will depend on local circumstances and must be described in the local authority’s Fair Access Protocol. This provision will not apply to a looked after child, a previously looked after child or a child with a statement of special educational needs or Education, Health and Care Plan naming the school in question, as these children must be admitted.”

The school offered would be made aware that the child is looked after and should seek relevant information after the place is offered to ensure they prepare for the child’s arrival and make suitable transition arrangements.]
 
If a child is placed through their Statement of Special Educational Needs or EHC plan then the school has a copy of the statement/ plan before the child is admitted to the school and the Governing Body have 15 days within which to respond. In these cases the school will have full disclosure of the child’s needs as a copy of the statement or EHC plan will be sent with the initial letter to the school.

If a child is placed through the recently established In Year Fair Access Panels then there will be a full discussion between schools or PRU and school about the child’s needs before placement is agreed. This allows the receiving school to have full knowledge of any special needs before admission.  


	2015 Q2-16
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Include in the Corporate Parenting Board annual report for 2014/15, due to be published in September, an item-by-item update on the status of the actions in the 'Summary Action Plan for Key Priorities' in Section 2 of the Corporate Parenting and Placement Sufficiency Strategy 2014-16.[ref. Agenda Item7, Evidence Set 2]
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Cliff James and Fiona Harris

Status: [23/9/15] Done.  See Appendix C, ‘Update on Summary Action Plan for Key Priorities of Corporate Parenting and Placement Sufficiency Strategy 2014-16’ of the Corporate Parenting Board Annual Report to Cabinet on 15 Sep 2015.

	2015 Q2-17
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Provide the Committee with an Information Bulletin report on an analysis of the reasons for the increasing trend in numbers of Looked After Children in the Lowestoft&Waveney area.  [ref. Agenda Item 7, Evidence Set 1, pg. 77
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Cliff James

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q2-18
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: To provide the committee with some information on what Suffolk County Council is doing to help address specific areas of known deprivation, eg. in some parts of Lowestoft where there is an increasing trend in numbers of Looked After Children
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Allan Cadzow / Sara Blake

Status: [27/10/15]   In MEIC staffing was prioritised to areas of highest deprivation. We have introduced a Recruitment and Retention strategy for social work staff. Lowestoft and Waveney social work staffing is now the best it has been for some years with a very small number of vacancies. This is also true across the rest of the County. Staff have moved to the Riverside Road building which gives them much better working conditions. Lowestoft is not over-represented in terms of the numbers of Children in Care. Caseloads across Lowestoft and Waveney are on a par with the rest of the County. Recruitment in Early Help has been more difficult but is being actively addressed.
[As part of the Transformation Challenge Award localism work we are looking  in Lowestoft at how we can support community resilience and create the conditions for better outcomes for individuals and families which may have a positive effect on the number of LAC’s]

	2015 Q2-19
	Topic: Looked After Children –  Corporate Parenting
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Children’s Services, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, to: Publish updated educational attainment figures (for 2014/15) at KS4 and KS2 for Children in Care in Suffolk.  [ref. pg. 34 & 35 of the Corporate Parenting and Placement Sufficiency Strategy 2014-16 (Agenda Item 7, Evidence Set 2)]
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Alun Rees (prev. Gareth Williams-James)

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q2-20
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution, to add to the Forward Work Programme a review of implementation of the new Foster Care Allowances and Fees scheme (approved at Cabinet on 16 June 2015)
	11 June 2015
	Owner: P.Banjo

Status: [22/9/15] Done.  Now shown on FWP for March 2016 

	2015 Q2-21
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution, to consider scheduling a firm date for the scrutiny of ‘Suffolk Family Focus’ 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Committee /  P.Banjo

Status: [22/9/15] Done.  Now shown on FWP for June 2016

	2015 Q2-22
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution, that the scrutiny officer circulate to committee members the recent LGA guidance for councillors on CSE, and liaise with LSCB Board officers regarding the date(s) for the councillor training sessions. 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: P.Banjo

Status: [22/9/15]  Done.  The CSE briefing sessions are taking place in Sep/Oct 2015. 

	2015 Q2-23
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution, to consider and clarify where further scrutiny of MEIC might be desired, having considered all the information provided for the committee meeting on 11 June. 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Committee

Status: [22/9/15]  Ongoing 

	2015 Q2-24
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution: clarify requirements for the item in September regarding ‘Accessibility of Data’, including the desire for (i) more information about the impact on the CYP service and on schools’ strategic plans of budget reductions, (ii) greater detail about the proportion of schools’ expenditure on pupils with special needs, and (iii) a breakdown of figures to identify problems at local Ward level. 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Committee / P.Banjo

Status: [22/9/15]  Done.  Workshop held on 13/7/15, and mtg. of Chairman and Director CYP 14/7/15, scoped the requirements for this scrutiny item, which was then covered in the committee meeting on 8 Sep 2105. 

	2015 Q2-25
	Topic: Forward Work Programme
Resolution:hold an informal planning workshop during July: 
	11 June 2015
	Owner: Committee / P.Banjo
Status: [22/9/15] Done – workshop held on 13/7/15

	2015 Q3-1
	Topic: Follow-up of the Ofsted Inspection of the Council’s School Improvement Service
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, in relation to the Ofsted Action Plan (in Evidence Set 4 of the reports) that had been presented to Cabinet in June 2015;
That CYP Officers / Cabinet Member provide the Committee with  regular updates of the Action Plan, with information in the 'Evidence of Impact' column, showing the current status of, and any changes to, each of the actions in the plan.
	8 Sep 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards / Adrian Orr

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 

	2015 Q3-2
	Topic: Follow-up of the Ofsted Inspection of the Council’s School Improvement Service
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, in relation to the Ofsted Action Plan (in Evidence Set 4 of the reports) that had been presented to Cabinet in June 2015;
that CYP Officers / Cabinet Member provide the Committee with information on the effectiveness to date of Raising the Bar (RtB), with details of the actual and planned expenditure (from the £3.2m investment), what parts of the initiative have been successful, or unsuccessful, and  including details of utilisation of the RtB Challenge Fund.

	8 Sep 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards / Adrian Orr

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q3-3
	Topic: Follow-up of the Ofsted Inspection of the Council’s School Improvement Service
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, in relation to the Ofsted Action Plan (in Evidence Set 4 of the reports) that had been presented to Cabinet in June 2015; 
that the Committee should include on its Forward Work Programme a regular review (at each quarterly meeting) of the ‘state of play’ of the Council's progress on implementing the Ofsted Action Plan
	8 Sep 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards / Adrian Orr / P.Banjo

Status: Information will be provided in a future update 



[NB – This is now listed explicitly on the FWP as a regular item to be expected in the Information Bulletin for each meeting.]

	2015 Q3-4
	Topic: Follow-up of the Ofsted Inspection of the Council’s School Improvement Service
Recommendation, to the Cabinet, the Cabinet Member for Education and Skills, and the Director of Children and Young People's Services, that, whilst the Committee accepted the need for an ‘in depth’ dialogue between the political and professional leadership of the authority, it was reasonable that CYP Officers / Cabinet Member consider publishing some information about the outcomes from each (monthly) Schools Improvement Accountability Board (SIAB) meeting, either as a regular communication or as an Information Bulletin input to the (quarterly) Education & Children's Services Scrutiny Committee meetings.
	8 Sep 2015
	Owner: Nikki Edwards / Adrian Orr

Status: Information will be provided in a future update

	2015 Q3-5
	Topic: Follow-up of the Ofsted Inspection of the C